
 

                          ROTARY CLUB of EAST HONOLULU 

     Weekly Meeting Monday at 12:00 Noon—Waialae Country Club 

President:  

Jamie Apuna 

District Governor    

Dell Green 

Speaker Schedule 

***** 

June 13, 2016 

DARK 

***** 

June 20, 2016 

Meli James 

HVCA/Entrepreneurship 

***** 

June 27,2016 

Mahelani Sims-Tulba 

***** 

July 4, 2016 

DARK 

 

NEWSLETTER 

Officers and Directors 
*President Elect - Rory Lee 
*Past President - Anne Komatsu 
*President Nominee - John Strandberg 
*Secretary - Ashli Taguchi Sasano 
*Treasurer - Kawehi Akau & Jim Morris 
*Sgt. At Arms - Tony Cara  
*Foundation - Chuck Allen 
*Director at Large - Bob Yee 
*Club Adminitration  - PDG Laura 
Steelquist 
*Membership - Anne Komatsu & 
John Strandberg 
*Community Service - Lauren Okinishi  
*Youth Services - Kathy Shiramizu  
*Intn’l Services - Anne Komatsu 
*Public Relations - John Strandberg                          
*Bulletin - Oran Spotts                 

 
 

Check our Website 

http://rotaryclubeasthonolulu.org/ 
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Guest speaker was TV 
weather reporter at 
KGMB, Guy Hagi em-
phasizing the prepared-
ness for the coming 
hurricane season. Guy 
Hagi’s mom told him he 
had a perfect face for 
radio. He began his 
career in marketing 
which he turned into 
surf marketing as an 
expert surfer. As a 

surfer one is very cognizant of the weather and how 
it effects tides and the surf. He showed a graph of 
typhoons through the pacific region over the past 
year and how the many storms missed the islands. 
Mr. Hagi stated that no one should ever die in a 
hurricane, as an example he asked the difference 
between a Zombie and a hurricane. You can run 
away from a hurricane and go to a shelter. People 
seem to think they can ride out a hurricane. With 
winds of 125 mph it can toss a 40 foot container  
down the road which happened in Kauai during 
Iniki. Emphasis is on getting to a shelter and with 
technology today there is ample time to get away 
from an approaching storm. If entering a shelter be 
aware that the shelter is completely empty. There is 
not cots, blankets pillows, water or food available. 
Anything you feel you need you must bring includ-
ing any entertainment. You could be in the shelter 
for a week or more and there will be no electricity, 
radio or TV as well as communication available at 
this time. All police, military personnel will be busy 
for the most sever cases. Phone lines will be out as 
well. Again, be prepared! 

http://rotaryclubeasthonolulu.org/
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1.  2016-2017 Change of Command & Installation Ceremony.  Sat, June 18th. Evening. Tent 6pm.  I am so very excited that DGE 
Clint Schroeder has accepted our invitation to conduct our installation & speak. We would like everyone to attend to welcome in 
our new BOD & thank our outgoing BOD, and celebrate our current President, Jaime Apuna. 

 

2. Just in case you don't know.  NEW ROTARTY YEAR BEGINS:  JULY 1, 2016 

 

3. Official club visit from District Governor, Clint Schroeder.  Monday July 18th.  BODM 10 am, Club Visit 12pm.                             

 

 

***** 

 

Inspiration by Gemma Williams 

Life is 10% what happens to you and 90% how you react to it. 

Charles Swindold 

 

 

***** 

 

Three recipients of the  Paul Harris con-
tributions. 

Oran Spotts and Miki Mae with their Paul 
Harris plus 2 and 

Jack Hinton with his unprecedented Paul 
Harris 5 reward. 

.   
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Here's a year-end tax tip:  Buy a Polio Plus Volcano mug, donate $10 to Polio Plus and get tax 
deduction for your donation.  Email Charlene Meyers at CharleneVolcanoRotary@gmail.com or 
call DG Del Green at 808-523-2363 to get a case of mugs (36 in a case).  Did you know we are 
down to only 2 countries with polio cases?  

Also wanted to let you know that the District Conference early registration fee deadline has been 
extended to December 31, 2015.   See flyer attached.  

One of the conference keynote speakers is Deepa Willingham of the Rotary Club of Santa Ynez 
Valley, who was recognition on International Women's Day as a woman who works tirelessly on 
behalf of others, and whose efforts touch lives across the world, often in remote and inhospitable 
places. 

Willingham is founder and chair of PACE Universal (Promise of Assurance to Children Every-
where), a nonprofit organization that educates girls in the world's poorest areas and works to pre-
vent child trafficking. Working with Rotary clubs around the world, the center she formed provides 
education, microloans, health care, clean water and sanitation, and community infrastructure. 
"Together, we have created a site that is affecting the lives of 30,000 to 40,000 people," Willing-
ham says. 

Check the district website at rotaryd5000.org for more conference information (link on the bottom 
section of the home page.) 

Naomi Masuno, District Treasurer 

***** 

Congratulations to the following members who were voted in to lead our club in 2016-17! Let's please give them all of our sup-
port as they are leading OUR club. Be active, be engaged, be giving, be there. 

President: Rory Lee 

President-Elect: John Strandberg 

Immediate Past-President: Jamie Apuna 

Secretary; Ashli Taguchi-Sasano 

Treasurer: Kawehi Akau 

Sgt-at-Arms: Tony Cara 

Directors: Chuck Allen 

               Wendy Chang 

               Mark Gilden 

               Kaili Honbo 

               Lauren Okinishi 

               Bob Yee 
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